
                       
                                                                                                                                                                  

                                                                   Newsletter – 14.07.23 

Wow! What a busy week in school. We have had classes out on visits, visitors in school, a non-uniform day and 
our brilliant sports days. It is weeks like this when I really appreciate the hard work the staff team put in at our 
school. So much needs to be thought about and organised to make all these events possible and give children 
such great learning experiences. I’m probably biased but I think our team is the best and the way we work 
together is just fantastic. An even bigger part of our team are your children, they make our school what it is and 
we value every single one of them. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Rights Respecting School 
This morning, we were assessed to see if we had reached the required standard to be awarded our Silver status as 

a Rights Respecting School. I am delighted to confirm that we passed with flying colours and are now officially a 

Silver rated RRS. This is the culmination of 18 months work to make surer we are embedding children’s rights in 

our school culture. A huge thanks goes to our children’s steering group and Miss Carroll for leading this project 

brilliantly.  

 

Sports Day 
          

  
                                           

 

 

 

 

Website: Springfield 

A big thank you to all parents and families that supported the children at 

our sports days this week. The weather was good and so was the team 

work and determination! So many great performances and so much 

effort. Well done to all children. 

 
 

Star of the week 

Congratulations to our Stars of the Week: 

Reception – Luana     Year 1 – Shivansh    Year 2 – Lucas          

Year 3 – Fillipa            Year 4 – Jason        Year 5 – Amari                 

http://www.springfield.sch.je/


Reports 

Your child will be bringing home their annual report today. Please take some time to read it and share with your 

child as it contains lots of positive information from this year and things to work for next year. Your feedback is 

really important to us, to help improve what we do. Please complete the feedback form and return to school as 

soon as possible. If you would like to discuss any aspects of the report with your child’s teacher, we have set aside 

some time after school next Tuesday (18th July). Please contact the teacher directly to arrange.  

 

Summer Reading Challenge 

In assembly last week, the children had a visit from Jersey Library who explained the summer reading challenge. 

Further details are in the poster attached. 

ROK Art Competition 
In assembly this morning we had a visit from ROK construction, who are developing the site next to the Grande 
Marche. They have launched an art competition to design art work for the fences around the site. The children 
will be bringing home details of the competition so they can design art work over the summer holidays ready for 
when we come back to school in September. A great chance to have their work displayed for the duration of the 
building project. 
 
School council 
This afternoon, some of our school council went over the edge of the ROK building site to help finish planting a 
living wall.  They placed the last set of plants on the wall and were part of the unveiling of the signs in the design. 
They represented us brilliantly. 
 

             
 
 
ADHD Support 

CYPES have partnered up with CAMHS for this month’s ADHD Parent/Carers and Professionals support meeting – Thursday 

27th July 2023, 6:30pm – 8:30pm at Crabbe Residential Centre. 

Tina Hesse, the Early Intervention Manager at CAMHS will be teaching parents/ carers all about the importance of self-care 

and will be providing strategies to implement it into daily life. 

If you wish to attend, please reserve a free space here:   

https://www.eventbrite.com/e/adhd-parent-carers-professionals-support-group-tickets-673709873367?aff=oddtdtcreator 

During August we shall hold a ‘Walk and Talk’ to be promoted on our Facebook Page, for those of you that may need 

someone to talk to during the school holidays – please look out for this. During September we shall focus on school 

transitions, this will be promoted on Facebook and Eventbrite. 

If you need any help or support during the holidays, please email: webelieveyoubelong@gmail.com and we will do our best 

to get in touch. 

 

 

https://www.eventbrite.com/e/adhd-parent-carers-professionals-support-group-tickets-673709873367?aff=oddtdtcreator
mailto:webelieveyoubelong@gmail.com


 
Health and Safety 
A respectful reminder the dogs are not allowed onto any part of our school site. This is for obvious health and 
safety reasons and also to not cause anxiety to those children that maybe afraid. Thank you. 
 
Concert Tickets 
On Saturday 15th July at 11.00am, the Kings Chamber Orchestra are performing a teddy bears concert for children 
at St Marks Church. I attended this personally last year and it was brilliant. Due a local benefactor, we have some 
free tickets (children and adults) to give to Springfield families for the concert. Tickets are still available at the end 
of school today from Mr Robson. 
 
Have a lovely weekend, 
 

 
Mal Robson 

Headteacher 

 

Dates for the diary 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Date Event 
14th July HSA Disco        5pm – 6.00pm (Rec/Y1/Y2)          6.15pm – 7.30pm (Y3-Y6) 

20th July Y6 Leavers Service and BBQ  1.30pm – 5.00pm 

21st July End of Term 


